PIH LETTER 
L-2007-04
DATE:
August 28, 2007

TO:
Directors of HUD Regional and Field Offices of Public Housing,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           Public Housing Agencies that Administer the Housing Choice                                                            Voucher Program 
SUBJECT:

New Code on Family Report (Form HUD-50058) for Low

Income Housing Tax Credit Units
CROSS

REFERENCES:
None


Purpose   This letter implements a new code (TCU) for low-income housing tax credit units (tax credit units) on the Family Report (form HUD-50058) which applies to such units leased by families on the Housing Choice Voucher (HCV) program.  In order for the Department to track the number of tax credit units occupied by HCV participants under both the tenant-based and project-based HCV programs, code TCU has been established for line 2n of the Family Report.  
Effective Date.  This letter is effective upon publication. Unlike PIH Notices, PIH Letters will remain in effect until cancelled, and do not require annual renewal.

Implementation.  Upon publication of this letter, PHAs must begin entering program code TCU on line 2n of the Family Report submitted into the Public and Indian Housing Information Center (PIC) system for families that lease tax credit units no later than at the family’s next annual recertification.  This information can be obtained from section 10 of the Request for Tenancy Approval (form HUD-52517).  This special program code must be maintained on all future submissions of the Family Report for applicable units.
Information Contact.  Inquiries about this letter should be directed to the staff in the Housing Voucher Management and Operations Division, Office of Public Housing and Voucher Programs, at (202) 708-0477.
Paperwork Reduction Act.  The information collection requirements contained in this letter have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C 3520).  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond
to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB control number. The following active information collections contained in this Notice have been approved under the Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) - OMB Control Number 2577-0083.

                                



                                ________________/s/__________________




    Orlando Cabrera, Assistant Secretary

                               for Public and Indian Housing
PAGE  
2

